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Minutes of the Legislative Ordinance Committee Meeting 

 

The Ordinance Committee met on Tuesday February 9th, 2016 in Meeting Room 1 of the Municipal 

Center, 3 Primrose Lane, Newtown. Committee Chairman Ryan Knapp called the meeting to order at 7:30 

pm. 

 

Present: Mr. Honan, Ms. DeStefano and Mr. Knapp.  

Absent: Mr. Chaudhary, Mr. Eide and Ms. Jacob 

 

Also in attendance: Finance Director Bob Tait 

 

MINUTES: Mr. Knapp noted that because there was no quorum, there would be no actions taken.        

 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  

 

Mr. Knapp received three email communications from Ambulance Corps Chief Michael Collins, Ambulance 

Assoc President Dr. Grossman and resident Stephen Rosenblatt which he will attach to the minutes. 

 

 

New Business 

 

Mr. Knapp noted that they did not have a quorum and would be taking no actions tonight.  That the 

present group would proceed and this would be more of a working group out of respect to Mr. Tait’s 

busy schedule and budget obligations.  They would ask their questions, document their answers and 

record them for the benefit of the other committee members and the public record. 

 

Review and Recommendation regarding abatement for volunteer fire, ambulance and underwater recue 

personnel.   

  

Mr. Knapp began discussion with a review of the questions he had submitted and Mr. Tait had responded 

to (attached.) 

Mr. Tait provided information on the difference between abatements and exemptions, noting the 

language inconsistencies the committee questioned and that the wording is off. 

Mr. Knapp pointed out that as worded in Code Book 208-22 the maximum “exemption against assessed 

values” would be $1,000.  That means a $300,000 home would be taxed as a $299,000 home, which when 

multiplied by the mill rate equates to about a $33 tax benefit.  After speaking to local Firemen, he 

understands that is not current practice, nor is it the intent of this ordinance. 

Mr. Tait confirmed the process whereby the Tax Assessor determines an exemption which would 

correspond to the intended exemption as seen on the chart he handed out. 

Mr. Knapp questioned how the Assessor can determine that before the Mill Rate is set, and how we can 

set a Mill Rate with variations in Grand List.  

Mr. Tait speculated that they may use the last year’s numbers but that could be problematic in some 

circumstances such as a reval year.  

Mr. Honan asked a question about how we verify eligibility 

Mr. Knapp responded that would be the responsibility of our First Selectman as our executive.  He also 

noted that a fireman he spoke with said their department requires them to respond to 10% of their calls, 

which in the case of some of our departments could be as high as 50 or 60 calls a year, over and above the 



25 minimum required in the ordinance which would mean they are holding themselves to a higher 

standard. 

Mr. Honan asked if the amount of the credit is sufficient given the service provided 

Mr. Knapp spoke to the charge, which we were asked to look at this because it has not been adjusted for 

years and presumably we would consider some sort of inflation or cost of living increase.  However, the 

enabling statute limits any credit a town may give to $1000.  What we could possibly do is consider 

recommending a reduction to the time served before a volunteer become eligible, say from 7 years to 5 

years.   

Ms. DeStefano asked if this incentivizes people to volunteer 

Mr. Honan said this was not an active program when he was involved 

Mr. Tait said this may be interpreted as the town showing its appreciation, and that they also provide a 

stipend. 

Ms. DeStefano said that this program is as generous as we are allowed to be and asked what brought this 

up? 

Mr. Knapp speculated that it has not been revisited in some time.  He asked Mr. Tait to speak to the pros 

and cons of having it as an abatement program or an exemption program. 

Mr. Tait said that there are other exemption programs such as state programs seen in the revenue section 

of the budget.  However a revaluation year could mess this up so a credit may be easier.  Adding a line 

item to capture these funds would not impact the budget because Net Tax Grand List would go up 

accordingly.  Abatement might be simpler. 

Mr. Knapp thinks including it in the budget would make it simpler and more transparent. He questioned if 

the Dec 15 submission deadline is early enough for the Selectman’s budget to capture an appropriate line 

item to fund credits.  He noted that the number of volunteers receiving these credits is lower than he 

expected it to be.  

Mr. Honan questioned out of town volunteers and how that works.   

Mr. Tait said that is handled by the assessor and is not in the budget book.  

Mr. Knapp said there are provisions for out of town volunteers in the statute, but he will contact the 

assessor on this question and report back.  At the next meeting the group will discuss abatement vs 

exemption from several angles, but he feels the committee should provide the Council with a 

recommendation on language that captures intent as opposed to the existing language which does not 

reflect practice or intent.  

 

Review and recommendation regarding senior tax abatement program. 

 

Mr. Knapp reviewed the questions and answers provided. 

Mr. Tait said that we do not have a sophisticated data collection system.  It gives totals but is not much 

more insightful than that.  He referenced his charts that show the senior population is growing. The 

registrar of voters has seen the number of senior voters grow from 3743 to 4058.  He said that we are the 

second most generous abatement program based on the amount we fund in our budget. 

Mr. Knapp asked if towns with large populations would have larger budget lines for Senior Tax 

Abatement.   

Mr. Tait said the first highest town in terms of dollars allocated to Senior Tax Abatement is actually 

smaller than Newtown, and that many of the larger communities cannot afford to be as generous.  

Mr. Knapp asked a question Mr. Eide has raised at the last meeting regarding the changes in “other” 

where applicants decreased but the amount spent increased.   

Mr. Tait said the “other” row in his chart is impacted by State Tax Credits, exemptions and partial credits.   

Mr. Knapp noted that we know there are several new inquiries, but do we know how many people 

typically leave the program in a given year? 

Mr. Tait said we do not.  

Mr. Knapp commented that he would like to see us use the full budgeted amount, but considering the 

program seems poised to grow, we do not have a lot of information to make informed changes without 

risking going too far and prorating it for those who need it most. 



Mr. Tait said that in the future they may consider using the 4506-T form to get tax information as they do 

receive some copies unsigned. 

Mr. Knapp said that is worth looking into, but does not want to see the program get so burdensome it 

becomes a deterrent.  He pointed out that if the condition of the parking lot at the Senior Center is 

enough to deter people from using that facility, an over abundance of forms may deter people from 

utilizing this program.  

Ms. DeStefano raised the issue of the home value test.   

Mr. Knapp noted at least one person was excluded due to it, but without turnover data, we have no way 

of knowing how many did not reapply.  

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  

 

None. 

 

Mr. Knapp thanked Mr. Tait for coming and adjourned the group at 8:30 PM.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Ryan W. Knapp 

Ordinance Committee Chairman 
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In preparation for Tuesday's Ordinance Committee meeting I have put together a list of some questions 

that came up following our last meeting.  Im not sure if this is information you have or can get. 

Senior Tax Abatement:  

 

- One qualifier is the value of real estate the applicant owns. Do we have any idea how many 

qualifying individuals fall under median assed value of real estate (listed at $468,830) and how many fall 

between 100% and 200%? 

 

- Do we have research already compiled on what other towns in the region offer their senior population 

for tax abatement? I'm sure it needs to be updated but I would rather not reinvent the wheel. (Ryan 

here: I forwarded previous research to the new LC member who asked this, but if you have access to 

overall data beyond the 10 or so other ordinance's we got from CCM, that would be helpful) 

- What has the turnover been for our program both in people terms of people leaving it vs new people 

coming into the program?  

- How many people did not reapply after the new ordinance was implemented but are still residents in 

town?  

 

- What is the status of the 50 or so new inquires you mentioned?  

- How many people applied and were excluded by either the asset test or the home value test? 

- Do we have any age census data to get an idea of how many soon to be seniors there are in Newtown?   

- Is there any way to get income data, possibly via social services? 

 

One the Fire, Emergency and NEUSAR Tax Abatement: 

- This is confusing firstly.  It reads like an abatement, is listed as an abatement in the title but is 

described as an assessment exemption program.  Can you speak to how this is administered?  

- There is no budget line item for these in the Fire, Emergency or NEUSAR budgets.  How do we capture 

the cost/lost revenue?  

- Exemption against property value would then be adjusted by the mill rate correct?  So a $250K house 

with a $1000 exemption means we would only tax on a $249K house?    I do not think that is the intent.   

- Would this program make more sense if it were administered like the senior tax program?  Would it be 

easier to capture rather than taking it off revenues?   
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Robert Tait <robert.tait@newtown-ct.gov> Mon, Feb 8, 2016 at 12:35 PM

To: Ryan Knapp <ryan.w.knapp@gmail.com> 

Here's the tax collectors answers to those questions.  On the fire exemption / abatement (same 

thing).  Part of the assessment is abated (taken off).  So the amount taken off is not part of the net 

taxable grand list.  It is an application process that is handled thru the Selectman's office (via the 

fire, ambulance, etc).  Program seems to be working.  I see no reason to change it. 

 

 

Bob 

---------- Forwarded message ---------- 

From: Carol Mahoney <carol.mahoney@newtown-ct.gov> 

Date: Mon, Feb 8, 2016 at 11:15 AM 

Subject: RE: Questions For Ordinance 

To: Robert Tait <robert.tait@newtown-ct.gov> 

   Answers to these questions  

1.      We only had one applicant that was over the median assessed value of $468,830. The info for 

the 2nd part of this question is not readily  

       available at this point we would have to research this.  

2.      I have not done an update on what the other towns offer but will look into this. 

3.       The turnover is minimal and there are 50 potential new inquires, it may be helpful to have 

these questions ahead of time so we can track this info in May when the program is closed for this 

year.  

4.      We are not aware of any people that did not reapply after the new ordinance was 

implemented.  

5.      The date to accept applications begins March 1st so we will have an idea after then about the 

50 new inquires.  

6.      Only one person was excluded by the asset test. 

7.      No age data on soon to be Seniors maybe the registrars can be contacted for that. 

8.      I spoke with Ann Piccini and she said that they don’t have any income data except for approx.. 

100 Seniors who are on their fuel assistance 

       Program, (very low income) 

   I hope this helps, Carol 
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Ryan Knapp <ryan.w.knapp@gmail.com> Mon, Feb 8, 2016 at 1:05 PM

To: Robert Tait <robert.tait@newtown-ct.gov> 

Thank you Bob, 

 

On number 3, could we get real numbers on things like turnover?  I have to imagine some people 

leave Newtown and others pass on.  It would be hard to separate that out for number 4 but if there 

were, we would likely see an uptick in people who applied in the previous year but not in the 

following.  Do we track any of this or can we compare lists?  

 

As for the second item which you responded to, I think we need to have a talk about this at our 

meeting.  The ordinance doesn't read like it seems to be implemented in practice.  Giving an 

exemption of $1000 off the assessed values of property is not the same as a tax abatement of 

$1000.   

 

Per the CGS:      Sec. 12-81w. Municipal option to abate or exempt a portion of property taxes of 

local firefighters and certain emergency and civil preparedness personnel. The legislative body of 

any municipality may establish, by ordinance, a program to provide property tax relief for the 

nonsalaried local director of civil preparedness and for individuals who volunteer their services as a 

firefighter, emergency medical technician, paramedic, civil preparedness staff, an active member of 

a volunteer canine search and rescue team, as defined in section 5-249, or ambulance driver in the 

municipality. Such tax relief may provide either (1) an abatement of up to one thousand dollars in 

property taxes due for any fiscal year, or (2) an exemption applicable to the assessed value of real or 

personal property up to an amount equal to the quotient of one million dollars divided by the mill 

rate, in effect at the time of assessment, expressed as a whole number of dollars per one thousand 

dollars of assessed value. Any ordinance may authorize interlocal agreements for the purpose of 

providing property tax relief to such volunteers who live in one municipality but volunteer their 

services in another municipality." 

 

Our code reads as if you take an exemption off the assessed value and limits that to $1000.  That 

would mean a $300,000 house is calculated as a $299,000 house for the purposes of a tax bill is that 

correct?  

 

http://www.ecode360.com/9875390 

Do we have any way of capturing costs for this program?    

 

How many people receive the benefit and at what levels? 

How does an assessment exemption figure into our grand list and tax revenue calculations?  

 

Thanks a lot Bob, 

-Ryan 
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Robert Tait <robert.tait@newtown-ct.gov> Mon, Feb 8, 2016 at 1:14 PM

To: Ryan Knapp <ryan.w.knapp@gmail.com> 

Yes the ordinance is written funny.  The $1,000 is really a tax credit which equates to an assessment 

amount.  If it was really an assessment amount the tax credit would be $33.  That does not make 

sense.  Did talk to the tax collector about this. 

 

The tax collector does not keep a list like that.  I know they use the approved applications to create 

the tax credit on the system.  Can inquire more. 

 

 

bob 
 

 































Ryan Knapp <ryan.w.knapp@gmail.com>

Proposal
2 messages

Stephen Rosenblatt <stevedot213@gmail.com> Mon, Feb 8, 2016 at 11:39 AM

To: Ryan Knapp <ryan.w.knapp@gmail.com>

Cc: Mary Ann Jacob <mjacob4404@charter.net>

Ryan: I will not be attending the committee meeting tomorrow night. I wanted to make a comment during the public portion of the meeting. 

What I wanted to say is this: 

We appreciate the time and effort the Legislature and Ordinance Committee has given to discussing additonal tax relief for senior homeowners in Newtown. We would

hope the committee will expand its discussions and deliberations beyond relief within the current statute, as we seek any form of tax relief that the Legislature could make

available.The proposed town and school budgets for 2016/17 will be seeking healthy increases, which I am sure will result in further taxation for all Newtown

homeowners. 

One form of relief for the senior homeowners 65+ would be to abate any tax increase resulting from these new budgets. As the saying goes, "A dollar saved is a dollar

earned"

Is this approach possible, and within the time restraints you mentioned at the last meeting?

Steve Rosenblatt 

Mary Ann Jacob <mjacob4404@charter.net> Mon, Feb 8, 2016 at 7:53 PM

To: Stephen Rosenblatt <stevedot213@gmail.com>

Cc: Ryan Knapp <ryan.w.knapp@gmail.com>

Hi Steve,

Hi Steve,

The Committee can only act on the charge give to them by the Legislative Council. Any other tax relief would need to be considered in a new charge from the council .

Knowing the legal process involved in creating and changing ordinances, I don’t think it would be realistic for a new one to be passed before this budget cycle is

completed, assuming there was support for it. 

I would encourage you and other like minded folks to speak up about your concerns about the budget increase during the council budget meetings coming up in March. 

Thank you for you email, we will keep you posted.

Mary Ann

[Quoted text hidden]
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